
 

 

TECHNICAL COLLEGE OF THE LOWCOUNTRY AREA COMMISSION  
October 25, 2022 

Beaufort Mather Campus  

ZOOM: https://tclc.zoom.us/j/5029645792 

Public Comment:   areacommission@tcl.edu 

Public Comment: areacommission@tcl.edu 
 
 

MINUTES  
 
 

 

 
 

______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
The October meeting of the Area Commission for the Technical College of the Lowcountry was held on 

Tuesday, October 25, 2022 at 9:00 in the President's Boardroom on the Beaufort Mather Campus. Prior to the 

meeting media were notified and provided with the agenda and the Zoom link.  An email address for public 

comment is published on the agenda.  

 
CALL TO ORDER AND WELCOME 
 
Chairman Dolyniuk called the meeting to order at 9:00 and confirmed that a quorum was present.  Mr. Boozer 
and Dr. Toomey are absent excused and have granted their proxies to Chairman Dolyniuk. 
 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
 
Mr. Dolyniuk called for a motion to approve the meeting Agenda. Ms. Darien made the motion which was 
seconded by Mr. Duncan, motion carried. 
 
 
 

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT 

 

Randy Dolyniuk, Chairman 

Sheree Darien, Vice Chair  

Heath Duncan  

David Smalls 

 

Absent Excused: 

Rick Toomey 

James Boozer 

 

STAFF PRESENT 
 

Richard Gough, President 

Leslie Worthington, VP Academic 

Affairs 

Nancy Weber, VP Student Services 

Allison Canning, AVP Enrollment 

Management 

Ashley Yoakum, Controller 

Danielle Considder, HUB Director 

Alison Treasure, Navigator 

Curtis Bolden, Navigator 
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CONSENT AGENDA 
 
Chairman Dolyniuk called for a motion to accept the Consent Agenda which consisted of the Minutes of the 
September meeting only. Mr. Smalls made the motion which was seconded by Ms. Darien.  Motion carried.  
 
STUDENT AFFAIRS 
 
Vice President provided a brief background on the Title III Guided Pathways Strengthening Institutions Grant 
that provided the funding for the creation of The Hub.  The Hub will enable students to go from application 
to enrollment in one place.  Here the student will be assigned a Navigator who will stay with them through 
their college experience.  The Hub approach is a very targeted approach to enrollment, retention, and 
completion.  Ms. Weber introduced Danielle Consider, Director for The Hub. Ms. Considder began by clarifying 
that a Navigator is not an academic advisor but supports the student by monitoring their progress and being 
alert to problems early on so the student can access the resources they need to succeed in their program.  
Ms. Considder showed the Commission a table of different issues and responses.  She also presented a sample 
of the scheduled communication with the student which is targeted and customized to the level of support 
that particular student needs.  On average, within one cohort, 70% will need a low level of support with 
Navigator check ins just about 3 times during the semester.  Twenty five percent of the cohort may need a 
moderate level of support with just a few check ins and follow ups during the semester.  Students identified 
as needing a higher level of support, about 5% of the cohort, receive 14 'touches' during the term including 
regular tutoring and opportunities to reflect on their progress and results as the term progresses.  The 
Navigators work by appointment and data has shown that 63 additional students are estimated to have 
registered thanks to having an appointment with one on one support.  That translates to about $97,650 
additional tuition and fees revenue for one semester.   Ms. Considder introduced two of TCL's navigators, 
Curtis Bolden and Alison Treasure, both of whom have the articulate, outgoing personalities that are desirable 
traits as they relate and communicate well with students. They each spoke briefly about the challenges and 
satisfaction they get helping students succeed.  Ms. Considder's presentation is attached to these Minutes as 
Attachment A. 
 
REVIEW OF FINANCIAL STATEMENT 
 

Ms. Ashley Youkum, Controller, reviewed the Financial Statement which has been  audited with no findings.  

Dr. Gough and Chairman Dolyniuk congratulated the Ms. Youkum and the Business Office .  After a brief 

discussion, Chairman Dolynuik called for a motion to accept the Financial Statement as presented. Mr. Smalls 

made the motion which was seconded by Mr. Duncan.  Commission vote was unanimous and thus so ordered 

by Chairman Dolyniuk.  

 

SCATCC REPORT 

 

Mr. Smalls reported that the next quarterly meeting of the Assocication is on December 7 and will will report 

out at the January Commission meeting. 
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PRESIDENT'S REPORT 

 

Dr. Gough was pleased to share with the Commission  that the College submitted the names of 303 students 

who are eligible to join Phi Theta Kappa Honor Society this semester.  Phi Theta Kappa Honor Society is the 

international honor society of students attending open-access institutions and seeking associate degrees, 

bachelor's degrees, or other college credentials. Students must have completed at least 12 hours of 

coursework toward an associate or bachelor's degree or at least 6 hours of coursework toward a certificate 

of 1 year and have a cumulative 3.5 grade point average.  We typically have over 200 eligible students but 

this semester is the largest group in recent memory.  Mr. Greg Mauriocurt is the Faculty Advisor for PTK. 

 

State Employees have recevied a 3% raise and will get a $1,500 bonus payable on the December 15 paycycle. 

Grant Funded employees are not eligible but Dr. Gough said the College will provide a $500 bonus to those 

employees.   

 

EXECUTIVE SESSION 

 

Chairman Dolyniuk called for a motion to go into Executive Session. Ms. Darien made the motion which was 

seconded by Mr. Duncan.  Commission vote was unanimous. Motion carried. 

 

 

Chairman Dolyniuk called for a motion to return to General Session.  Mr. Smalls made the motion which was 

seconded by Ms. Darien. Motion carried. 

 

RETURN TO GENERAL SESSION 

 

As a result of discussion in Executive Session, Chairman Dolyniuk called for a motion to grant authority to 

President Gough to act on behalf of the Area Commission by signing the real estate closing documents related 

to the sale of the College's (5) rental properties to Beaufort County.  Mr. Duncan made the motion which was 

seconded by Mr. Smalls.  Commission vote was unanimous.  Motion carried and was thus so ordered by 

Chairman Dolyniuk.  

 

CHAIRMAN'S REPORT 

 

Mr. Dolyniuk expressed his gratitude to Ms. Canning, Ms. Considder, and the Navigators, Curtis and Alison for 

bringing the concept of The Hub to life for the Commission.  He also expressed his gratitude to Ms. Youkum 

for her presentation of the Financial Statement and reassurance that the financials are in good shape.  

 

For the purpose of receiving information relative to a legal issue pursuant to  

Section 30-4-70 of the South Carolina Freedom of Information Acts 
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He mentioned that the Hampton County seat is vacant since the resignation of Dr. Small.  He said that, while 

he understands the reasons for his resignation, he will miss his presence on the Commission.  He said 'Doc' 

always made him 'think' and ask the questions 'why not?" and "how can we?" and he was grateful for his 

service to the College.  

 

Chairman Dolyniuk reminded the Commissioners of the upcoming Chef's Table Culinary event at Sea Pines.  

He noted the sucess of the event and that he is seeing new faces at many of the Culinary 'happenings' and 

that's recognition of our sucess and widening the awareness of the College's Mission.  

 

Mr. Dolyniuk said that the Commission authorized the President to list the rental properties for sale via email 

vote and he'd like to ratifiy that vote as we proceed to the closing.  The Motion on the table is to ratify 

previous vote to allow the President to list the sell the rental properties.  Mr. Smalls made the motion which 

was seconded by Ms. Darien.  Commission vote was unanimous and thus so ordered by Chairman Dolyniuk. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

Having no further business Mr. Dolyniuk adjourned the October 2022 meeting of the Technical College of the 

Lowcountry Area Commssion at 10:35 am. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Ann Cullen 
 
APPROVED: 
 
 
 
 

__ 
Randy K. Dolyniuk       
Chairman 
 
 

_ _________ 
James Boozer      
Secretary       
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Attachment A :  The HUB 
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Attachment B: Financial Statement Review 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 



TCL Area Commission 
October 25, 2022 

8 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



TCL Area Commission 
October 25, 2022 

9 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



TCL Area Commission 
October 25, 2022 

10 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



TCL Area Commission 
October 25, 2022 

11 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



TCL Area Commission 
October 25, 2022 

12 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



TCL Area Commission 
October 25, 2022 

13 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



TCL Area Commission 
October 25, 2022 

14 

 
 

 


